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Rye 10 Road Race.

The 4th running of the race in aid of Peasmarsh
Memorial Hall took place on Sunday 25th May
and attracted more than 180 starters.

A cool and sunny morning greeted the runners
in the race which started at 10 am from
Jempson'’s car park and covered a challenging
10 mile route around the lanes of Peasmarsh
before finishing at Jempson's. This year’s
winner was Tom Mullen of Haywards Heath
Harriers with a winning time of 61 minutes

As always thanks to Martin and Cathy Burke
and the team at Nicework for staging this event
and also Jempson's for again letting us use their
car park for the event, to Royal Snacks for
providing tea, coffee and food and all the
residents who came out to cheer the runners on
during the race.

And a very big thank you to all the volunteers
who again gave up their Sunday morning to help
make this a success
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Rev'd John Burgess, our new Curate-for- Duty,
at Peasmarsh Church with Rev'd Dick Dengate.

On Friday 19" June at 7.30pmThe
Peasmarsh Film Club will be
showing 'The Good German' to film
club members only —

Membership costs £20 and allows

you to see 10 films throughout the
year and you even get to have a say
in the choice of films

Contact Hilary on 01797 230205 for
more details

Peasmarsh Flower Festival

Last weekend's Flower Festival at the
Church was a great success. The church
was transformed with beautiful and
interesting arrangements and it was
wonderful to welcome a number of
newcomers who brought fresh ideas and
new enthusiasm. Thanks to generous
support from local ladies there were plenty
of goodies to eat and plants to buy, and the
total raised has reached £1770.

Thank you to all those who worked so hard
behind the scenes to make sure everything
went smoothly..

On Saturday evening our Local Ladies’
Choir gave a concert with songs ranging
from madrigals to spirituals and West Side
Story, and on Sunday morning the church
was filled for the Family Communion Service
which ended with a wonderful procession
with the children who had taken part in the
service flourishing the Pentecostal banners
and streamers they had made.

And a Festival is nothing without the visitors.
Thank you for coming !

The Brownies and the Guides will be holding a fund raising Wedding
Fayre in the Memorial Hall on Sunday June 28t from 10 am. Please

support them |




e The Memorial Hall AGM takes place at the
Hall on Monday 1% at 2.30 pm - all residents
and hall users are invited to attend.

e  The Parish Council meets in The Memorial
Hall Committee Room on Tuesday 2™ at 7.30
pm and the meeting is open to all residents

o The monthly Arts and Crafts fair will be
taking place in the Memorial Hall on Sunday
21st from 10.30 am to 4.30 pm with over 20
stalls selling a variety of interesting items - so
come along and support the Memorial Hall and
local people

JOB CENTRE.

The following jobs are available:

There is no salary.

They might take up quite a bit of your
time and mean turning out on a cold
evening.

They involve working for the benefit of
Peasmarsh residents.

Committee members for the Peasmarsh
Recreation Ground Committee

(next meeting: Thursday July 2" at the
pavilion. 6pm)

Treasurer for the Friends of Peasmarsh
Parish Church

(AGM in July. Date tbc)

New volunteers for the Hall Management
Committee

(AGM June 1% 2.pm. Next monthly
meeting July 13" 2pm)

SING FOR FUN !

Saturday July 4™ 3pm

Sing for Fun with Peasmarsh School.
Sat July 4™ at 3pm

Memorial Hall

£3.50 including refreshments.
Children free

In aid of the Play Space project.
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PET SERVICE

There will be another “Pet
Service” at All Saints’ Church, Beckley, on
Sunday, June 14", when the congregation
from Beckley and Peasmarsh are
encouraged to bring their pets to be
blessed, and to thank God for their
creation and the joy and companionship
they give us. The Rev Bill Dolman will be
officiating at this service.
Please note that this year this service will
start at 11am - not the usual Sunday
morning time of 10am.
After the service we shall be holding a
Family Picnic in the churchyard. We invite
you to bring your own picnic lunch, but
there will be soft drinks available, tea,
coffee, snacks, a salad bar and
raspberries/strawberries and cream to
augment your picnic.
There will also be a “market” stall with
produce and preserves.
Please come and join us for what should
be a very happy communal occasion.

The
Churchwardens.

Watch out for road closures on the
A268 for re-surfacing !

The main road through the village
will be closed from June 1% — June
10" between Kitchenour Lane and
Mackerel Hill.

It will then be closed from June
11" — 17" between Church Lane
and Coldharbour Lane

Residents will also be affected by
closure from June 18" — July 2™
from Iden Road to Military Road.

Long Diversions will be in place !!




